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Thursday, January 9, 2025
The meeting opened at 5:00 p.m. A motion was made by Commissioner Cheramie, seconded by Commissioner Pizani authorizing Director Danos to lead the meeting at the Grand Isle Port Office Building located at 2757 Louisiana Highway 1. Commissioners present were Ernie Ballard, John Cheramie and Terrill Pizani. Commissioners Kerry Besson was absent.

A motion was made by Commissioner Cheramie, seconded by Commissioner Ballard, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on December 12, 2024 as read.
Director Danos discussed invoices and checks made for the prior month with the board.  He went over checks that were written that is not normal and highlighted the tax money the port received. A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Ballard, and unanimously agreed to approve the financial report and pay all invoices associated with operating the port commission. 

Mo Saleh from PEEC addressed the board and gave the following report: 1. Sealevel Contractor is complete with the Pier and Bulkhead Project but must complete the punch list from the board. 2. The Shrimp Facility and Oak Lane Dock Facility is being appealed through FEMA and still waiting on an answer. The port has applied for Capital Outlay to complete this project, and have applied for a federal grant. 3. The Port Facility Road Project, Security Camera, Oak Lane Drainage Culvert, Kayak Launch, Office Building and ADA Fishing Pier are complete with FEMA. 4. The Oyster Processing Facility has been designed and is ready to be advertised for bid. 5. A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Ballard, and unanimously agreed to authorize PEEC to move forward on the Hurricane IDA damages to port owned facilities. The Shrimp Facility and Oak Lane Dock Repairs will move forward with the approved FEMA amounts as to not lose the money from FEMA.
The board agreed to table PEEC Contract for the pump station so they can review the plans and specification.

Director Danos stated that: 1. No issued was observed at the Commercial Dock, 2. Submitted the 2024 Annual Survey Local Government Finances to the US Commerce Dept. 3. Attended GIS Fifi Island and Bayou Thunder Restorations Projects Public Forum Meeting. 4. Completed Cybersecurity Training.  5. Coordinat4ed submittal of info for FY 24 Financial Audit. 

6. Provided assistance in Boat/Piping Incident in Bayou Rigaud. 7. Completed Annual Sexual Harassment Report. 

The FY 2024 Financial Audit was presented to the board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Ballard, seconded by Commissioner Pizani, and unanimously agreed to approve the 2024 Annual Sexual Harassment Report.

A motion was made by Commissioner Ballard, seconded by Commissioner Pizani, and unanimously agreed to approve for the Director to stay in Baton Rouge for one night for Pal Annual Conference on March 24, 2025.

A motion was made by Commissioner Cheramie, seconded by Commissioner Ballard, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 6:14 p.m.

_______________________________                     __________________________________

John Cheramie, Secretary/Treasurer


Patricia Bellanger, Board Secretary
Grand Isle Port Commission
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